## RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

## Bowling Committee February 2, 2017

The meeting was called to order by Chair Ron Smith at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

**PRESENT:** Chair Ron Smith, Co-Chair Stella Van Ness and Committee Members Jim Powell, Sharon McCauley, Fred Jones, Darrell Larson, Gail Giordano, Bruce Lamb, Chet Sharpe, Sun City Hall of Fame President Lovie Tiedje and Sun City Bowling Association President Roger Beebe

**RCSC STAFF:** RCSC Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

**GUESTS:** RCSC Board President Rich Hoffer

**APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:** The Summary from the January 5, 2017 meeting was approved with a correction on the date of the SC Bowling Association doubles Tournament. The tournament is being held March 4, 2017 with squads at 9:00am and 1:00pm.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Randy informed the committee that the bowling lane bumpers are now installed at both centers and are being used by our youngest bowlers. The maximum weight ball that can be used with the bumpers is eight (8) lbs and the maximum age is eight (8) years of age. The software update scheduled this past month has been completed but problems were encountered with the Brunswick programs and they are working to correct the problem. Contracts for the 2017 – 2018 leagues have been prepared with the new rates approved by the RCSC. The new league rate for residents is \$2.65 per game and \$2.90 per game for guests.

**Don Meyer, USBC League Director:** Don was not in attendance but supplied the Committee with a letter of the upcoming tournaments:

- 74<sup>th</sup> Annual Metro Phoenix USBC Women's City Championship scheduled for February 18<sup>th</sup> &19<sup>th</sup> and February 25<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup> at AMF Peoria.
- 75<sup>th</sup> Annual Metro Phoenix USBC Open Championship scheduled for March 18<sup>th</sup> &19<sup>th</sup> and March 25<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup> with Team Brunswick Desert Sky Lanes and singles/doubles at Brunswick Tri City Lanes.

**Lovie Tiedje, Sun City Hall of Fame President:** Lovie reported on the upcoming awards banquet on February 24, 2017 where two (2) new members will be inducted. She also stated that the Board was continuing to examine means for promoting the Hall of Fame.

**Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President:** Roger informed the Committee that current membership is at 672 and discussed the upcoming Doubles Tournament.

**Old Business:** None

**New Business:** Questions were raised concerning the lighting at the entrance of both Centers and concerns were expressed for the condition of the ball cleaning machine at Lakeview. Randy informed the Committee he would address these issues.

**Adjournment:** The meeting adjourned at 9:55am.

Next meeting: March 2, 2017 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary